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Good morning and welcome to services! 

School is out this week for most of you and I 

know you are very excited! Join us this Sat-

urday, May 27th, for our “School’s Out for 

Summer Bash”! We will meet at our house 

for swimming, backyard games and grilled 

burgers. Boys, please bring your favorite 

chips and girls, please bring your favorite 

cookies. Burgers, buns, fixin's and drinks will 

be provided. The early bird registration 

deadline for Camp Red Oak Springs is com-

ing up on the 31st. The early bird pricing is 

only $170 for camp, but it will go up after the 

deadline. If anyone is interested in camp and 

would like more information, please let my-

self or Alison know. Also, if you have not 

grabbed a summer calendar from the youth 

bulletin board, they are available!  

We are praying that everyone has a great last 

few days of school and that this summer will 

be one of great spiritual growth for each 

member of our youth group!    DOUG 

“...but grow in the grace and knowledge 

of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. To 

Him be the glory both now and forever. 

Amen.” 2 Peter 3:18 

WELCOME VISITORS 

A big hearty welcome to those visit-

ing today.  Allow us to meet and 

greet you following the worship ser-

vice this morning. At the end of the 

service today you will be given a gift 

bag from our congregation.  “It is a 

small gift, but it comes from big 

hearts.”  Thanks again for coming. 

 “SOMETHING TO  

               CONSIDER” 

 For a couple years I've been blaming it 
being tired on lack of sleep or too much 
pressure from my job, but now I've found 
out the real reason that I am always tired. 
I'm overworked.  
       The population of this country is 237 
million. 104 million are retired. That leaves 
133 million to do the work.  
       There are 85 million in school, which 
leaves 48 million to do the work.  
   Of this there are 29 million employed by 
the federal government, leaving 19 million 
to do the work.  
       2.8 million are in the Armed Forces, 
which leaves 16.2 million to do the work.  
       14,800,000 people work for State and 
City Governments. That leaves 1.4 million 
to do the work.  
       At any given time there are 188,000 
people in hospitals, leaving 1,212,000 to 
do the work.  
       Given that there are 1,211,998 people 
in prisons, that leaves just two people to 
do the work, you and me.  
       And you're sitting there reading the 
church bulletin. 

Congratulations to Kyli Davis upon her gradua-

tion from Elkhart High School this year. We are 

so proud of her and her accomplishments. We 

will have a luncheon today after services,  

where she will display her accomplishments. 

Congratulations! 



PrFellowship meal to follow 

the worship service today. 

Kyli Davis to be honored 

on her graduation. 

PLEASE TURN OFF ALL CELL PHONES  

DOUG SUMRALL has been in the 

hospital in Athens this last week.  

GLENDA BASKIN is improving fol-

lowing surgery two weeks ago. 

PAUL CARTWRIGHT  continues to 

recover from surgery in Dallas re-

cently .  

GERALD WILCHER has come home 

from the hospital in Athens with 

Hospice. 

GWYNETTE STURGESS will have 

brain surgery this Thursday in Ty-

ler 

SYMPATHY 

Our sympathy is extended to the 

family of TERRY ADAMS, who 

passed away last week. 

 

God bless you all for being in attendance this morning.  We are so glad you 

have chosen to be with us if you are visiting. The membership here wel-

comes you and we hope you will come again soon. Following the worship 

service this morning, we will all have the privilege of joining together in a 

fellowship meal in the activity building. It is always great to be together 

and we are glad you have come. We will recognize KYLI DAVIS upon her 

graduation from high school this year. We are proud for her and the entire 

Davis family. The much needed rain was a blessing last Sunday along with 

additional rain this last week. If we don’t get rain in the Spring, we just 

may not get it until Fall.  The Summer gets awfully dry and arid.  Last Sun-

day we had a number of visitors in the midst who had come to be with their  

Moms. Mother’s Day is always a special time and thank you for your com-

ments about the lessons last Sunday. The Bible says so much about Moth-

erhood and it is difficult to address the subject in such a short time. The 

beautiful roses that were given to mothers in the audience were given and 

provided by Adam Harding. We appreciate his generosity and kindness.    

We were sorry that it was a little warm in the auditorium due to the fact 

that one of the air conditioner’s was not functioning properly. The Deacons 

have that corrected and it should be more pleasant in our facility today. We 

thank them for taking care of this. We hope to see each of you at the ser-

vice tonight at 6 P.M.                                                             DAN 

    The Most Valuable Discovery 

 

In 1847, Sir James Simpson of Edinburgh 

discovered the use of chloroform as an anes-

thetic in surgery. Some claim this to be the 

most significant discovery of modern medi-

cine.  In his later years, Sir James was lec-

turing at Edinburgh University and a student 

asked, “What do you consider to be the most 

valuable discovery of your lifetime?” 

He answered quickly, “My most valuable 

discovery was when I discovered myself a 

sinner and that Jesus Christ was my Savior.” 

The book of Romans makes clear these two 

significant truths that Simpson articulated. 

The problem is sin. “For all have sinned, and 

come short of the glory of God” (Romans 

3:23). And the penalty for sin is death 

(Romans 6:23). Paul declares that the power 
of God unto salvation is the gospel of Jesus 

(Romans 1:16). In Christ we have the divine 

provision: “While we were yet sinners, 

Christ died for us” (Romans 5:8). The price 

that was paid? “Being now justified by his 

blood, we shall be saved from wrath through 

him” (Romans 5:9). 

Now what’s the process by which we con-

tact that blood? By placing our faith and 

trust in Jesus (Romans 5:1), confessing 

Christ (Romans 10:9–10), turning from our 

sins in repentance (Romans 2:4), and being 
buried with Christ in baptism (Romans 6:1–

4). Then we are to dedicate the rest of our 

lives in service to Him (Romans 6:12–18; 

12:1).                 Author Unknown 

MONDAY NIGHT FOR THE 

MASTER 
Our last Monday Night for The Mas-

ter until September will take place 

tomorrow night. The reason we are 

making this change is because Memo-

rial Day falls on the last Monday of 

this month. We knew that several will 

be out of town that day. We hope you 

will make plans to be with us tomor-

row night at 6:15 for the meal and 

from 7:00-8:00 for the work hour. 



  

 May 21st 2023 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO REMEMBER IN PRAYER 
 Liz Missildine is recovering from surgery recently. 

Glenda Baskin is recovering from surgery on her foot two weeks ago. 

Landon Lindgren, nephew of Scott Roberson, was in a fire accident and suffered second degree burns. The family has requested prayers. 

Kenneth Holland continues to have issues with COPD  

Gayle Hamilton had knee replacement surgery recently and has started rehab.   

Doug Sumrall is recovering from recent surgery.  He has been in the hospital this past week. 

Prayers for Gwynette Sturgess, she will have brain surgery on Thursday of this week. 

Paul Cartwright continues to recover from recent surgery this last week in Dallas, Tex. 

Prayers for Wanda King in the death of her brother Fred King two weeks ago.  

Kara Lehberg cousin of Eva Walker has multiple health issues. 

Shelia Thompson’s granddaughter, Kymber (8 months old) has stage 2 cancer and the family request our prayers. 

Terry Adams, family in the death of Terry,  preacher at Gray's Chapel.  

Linda Wilson is recovering from eye surgery this last Thursday. 

Becky Barnes' great grandson had a bone marrow transplant. He is under observation.  

Tina Teetz, daughter-in-law of Pat Baird, has started taking medication to shrink and slow down the cancer. 

Sharron Grizzle has  liver  cancer, and asked for prayers. 

Bryce Stewart former member is still undergoing tests and cancer treatment.  

Jamie Flores, niece of Ann Sparks, is having health issues and requests our prayers.  

Deborah Hagemeier (former member) has cancer and requests prayer.  

Jerry Thornton of Canton, brother-in-law of Bill Rawson has cancer & requests prayer. 

Remember those in nursing homes and the homebound in your prayers.  
 Courtney Bell, Patsy Bush, Mary Chambless, Opalene Chapman, Mary Ann Colling, Ed and Kathleen Compton, Ruth Cox, Blackie Foreman, Jerry Graham, Sue Grubbs, Gerry Hahn, 

Bobby Johnson, Jessie Kraus, George Lester, Joyce Matlock, Lanova Mitchell, David Mitchell, John Mottern, Lorelee Reeder, Martha Sims, Monty Todd, Marlene Thompson, Gary and 

Emalie Tuschoff and Charlie Young.  

NOTE:  We try to update the prayer list each week.  When people are improving and doing better we remove their names and add new ones who have asked to be on the list. We need those 

of you who are acquainted with those on the prayer list to let us know when they are improving. If you know of someone who needs to be on the supplement prayer list or removed, please 

notify us in the church office. 

THE ELDERS 
  
  

  

  

  


